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November 29, 2017 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Bed Rock, Inc., DB Hauling, LLC, 

Emerald Services, Inc., and Mountain Barge Services, LLC 

 Docket TG-170916 

TO ALL PARTIES:   

On September 1, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

served a Notice of Intent to Cancel Solid Waste Collection Certificate and Opportunity to 

Request a Hearing (Notice) on Bed Rock, Inc., DB Hauling, LLC, Emerald Services, Inc., and 

Mountain Barge Services, LLC (collectively, the Companies). The Notice informed the 

Companies that, due to failure to submit an annual report and/or failure to pay the required 

regulatory fee, the Commission would cancel the Companies’ certificates of authority unless they 

came into compliance within 30 days, or requested a hearing to demonstrate why the 

Commission should not cancel their authority. 

On October 6, 2017, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter in this docket informing the 

Commission that the Companies have all come into compliance, and recommending that the 

Commission close the docket without further action. 

The Commission has reviewed the record in this docket and accepts Staff’s recommendation. 

The Commission closes this docket.  

 

 

STEVEN V. KING 

Executive Director and Secretary 


